
My name is Jan Macdonald Russell and I oppose HB 1144.


In 1975, I was a student at Ben Franklin Junior High School in Fargo. The new addition was 
built and the bathrooms had a communal sink, outside of the traditional bathrooms. As far as I 
know, I was not affected in any way, washing my hands in the same sink at the same time with 
a male. 


I share a bathroom at home with two other males. As far as I know, this has had no effect on 
my psyche. 


Why are we prepared to spend an estimated $150 million dollars to address a problem that 
doesn’t exist? 


Is the money coming out of your pockets? Or the state’s? 


Perhaps the time has come for legislation that states that the bill should paid for directly from 
the legislators who vote for this garbage. 


Jan Macdonald Russell

Davenport, ND

319-538-1326


